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assessed. The approval of the proposed development will also set an undesirable
precedent for similar piecemeal developments which will have adverse cumulative
impacts on the road network in the North-western New Territories.

10. The drainage impact assessment and the related mitigation measures against flooding
hazards are considered inadequate as the details of drainage problems have not been
satisfactorily addressed, in particular the issue that the proposed development will
exacerbate the flooding situation in the surrounding areas.

11. The proposed residential development has not met the Board’s “Guidelines for
Application for Developments within Deep Bay Buffer Zones” in that there is insufficient
information in the submission to demonstrate that the proposed development can support
the conservation of MPNR and Inner Deep Bay and that the development will have
insignificant impacts on the environment, ecology, drainage, sewerage and traffic in the
area including the MPNR and Inner Deep Bay/ the development would not have adverse
disturbance impacts on the ecological integrity and ecological value of the fish ponds
within the Wetland Conservation Area in the Deep Bay area. Moreover, the gradation
concept stated in the Guidelines has not been taken on board under the present scheme.

12. The proposed development intensity and building height are not in line with the
low-density residential developments in ecologically sensitive areas.

13. Approval of the proposed development will set an undesirable precedent for
uncoordinated conservation proposals leading to an eventual fragmentation of the wetland
habitat within the Buffer Zone areas/for other similar applications within the “OU
(CDWRA)” zone. The cumulative effect of approving such similar applications would
result in a general degradation of the ecology and environment of the area.

14. Insufficient information has been included in the submission on the managing and
maintaining of the proposed nature conservation areas.

15. The residential component of the proposed development is not in line with the planning
intention of the “Other Specified Uses” annotated “Comprehensive Development to
include Wetland Restoration Area” (“OU (CDWRA)”) zone which is to encourage the
phasing out of sporadic open storage and port back-up uses, and to provide incentive
for the restoration of degraded wetlands adjoining existing fish ponds/ in that it does not
include sufficient wetland restoration and/or recreation proposals to separate the
residential development from and to minimize its impact on the adjacent fish pond areas.
There is insufficient information in the submission to demonstrate that the proposed
enhancement of the wetland function of the fish ponds within the “Conservation Area”
(“CA”) zone can achieve such purpose.

16. There is insufficient information in the submission to demonstrate that the development
would not have adverse traffic, drainage, sewerage and visual impacts on the surrounding
areas.

17. There was insufficient information to justify a plot ratio of 0.45 which exceeded the
maximum permissible plot ratio of 0.4 in the “Other Specified Uses” annotated
“Comprehensive Development to include Wetland Restoration Area” zone.
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